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A Message From Our President 

Want to learn more about conservation in your 
neighborhood, village, hamlet, town, or county? 
Visit our website and explore our newly updated 
interactive map!  

In addition to the story behind over 580 
conservation projects you have helped make 
possible with your support of the Trust, you will also 
be able to learn about conservation and census data 
based on location. Our Stewardship team is working 
continuously to keep this map up to date.

Visit Today! 
PeconicLandTrust.org/Map

Have questions? Contact Matt Swain, Director of Stewardship and 
Geographic Information Systems at MSwain@PeconicLandTrust.org.

Zoom In  |   New Interactive Map is Live 

A year full of transition and reflection, 2021 will 
soon be in our past.  For many of us, we are 
ready for the new year!  I know that I had hoped 

COVID-19 would be behind us.  But alas, it is still here, 
but thanks to vaccinations, testing, and perseverance, 
its presence is less daunting as we seek a new normal.  
Throughout the year, you have made it possible for the 
Trust to conserve and steward the land and water upon 
which we depend as we transition to better, healthier 
times.  All of us at the Trust cannot thank you enough!
Among the transitions that my family and I experienced 
this year was the passing of my mother, Emily van 
Heusen Halsey, at the age of 98.  What an incredible life 
she had with a tremendous love for birds, gardening, 
food, friends, and family.  As the one person who has 
known me the longest, she taught me how to love, 
forgive, persevere, and celebrate life in all of its forms.  
She lived her life to its fullest and encouraged her 
children to do likewise – she remains an inspiration to 
all who knew her.

Another transition of note this year was the passing 
of one of our longest and beloved donors.  In terms of 
longevity, Marillyn B. Wilson, a devoted conservationist, 
supported the Trust since its inception.  Living in her 
home on what is now our Wilson’s Grove Preserve in 
East Hampton, Marillyn supported conservation locally, 
nationally, and internationally.  A dedicated annual 
fund donor, she entrusted us with her land when she 
was among the first to move to Peconic Landing on the 
North Fork.  She also generously included us in her 
will for which we are most grateful.  Her passion for 
conservation continues to guide us.  (To read a reflection  
on Marillyn Wilson, please see our Spring 2021 newsletter.)  

Two long-time staff members, Julie Zaykowski and Pam 
Greene, represent a different type of transition, from 
full-time leaders of the Trust to retiring veterans of the 

Trust.  Julie has 
fully transitioned, 
but Pam will 
remain part-time 
through the end 
of January 2022 as 
she completes her 
transition to her 
new life in her home 
state of Indiana. 
Both Julie and Pam dedicated over 25 years to the Trust and 
rose to key leadership positions given their commitment to 
our mission, incredible work ethics, and their ability to work 
with all sorts of people.  We truly appreciate their dedication 
to our cause and the community at large.
Last, but not least, is the transition of the summit of Sugar 
Loaf Hill back to its natural state. As a ceremonial burial 
site over 3,000 years old, this is the most sacred land to the 
Shinnecock people, and the highest point within Shinnecock 
Hills.  The Trust has worked with the Shinnecock Graves 
Protection Warrior Society and Southampton Town to 
acquire and protect this ancestral site.  The ultimate transition 
will be to return this sacred land to the Shinnecock 
people once the existing house is demolished and the 
property is restored.  
As we reflect upon all that we have accomplished together 
in 2021, let’s recognize the continuing challenges ahead of 
us to protect and restore the land and water that sustain 
us.  Let’s honor all who embrace conservation including the 
Shinnecock people and our other Indigenous partners – there 
is much we can learn from their traditions and practices. 
Thanks again to all of you who make our work possible!  
Please stay safe and be well.
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Conserving Sacred Land  |  The Summit of Sugar Loaf Hill

In August we shared the news that Sugar Loaf Hill 
Summit had been conserved – sacred land of the 
Shinnecock people. The land, despite protests back 

in the 1980s, was developed as a residential site in 1990. 
The Summit had previously been disturbed in the 1930s 
and 1950s when it was excavated during archaeological 
studies. It was then documented as a site where 
ceremonial burials occurred over 3000 years ago. 
“Sugar Loaf Hill has been one of our most sacred 
sites as Shinnecock people for millennia,” said Shane 
Weeks, co-Chair of the Shinnecock Graves Protection 
Warrior Society (Society). “Our people have always 
known that our ancestors are buried there. Despite 
the desecration that has occurred, its importance and 
original purpose maintains.” 
When the Summit was on the market recently, 
the Society and the Peconic Land Trust decided to 
work together with the Town of Southampton to 
acquire and protect the property from any future 
development. To this end, the Trust purchased the 
property with private support from Roger Waters.  In 
a simultaneous transaction, the Town purchased a 
conservation easement from the Trust precluding any 
future development of the property for commercial 
or residential purposes. Currently, the Trust and the 
Society are working together on the restoration of the 
land, including the removal of the residential building. 
Once the restoration of the land is complete, the Trust 
will petition the Town to approve the transfer of the 
Summit to the Shinnecock people, hopefully before the 
end of 2022.  If successful, this will be the first time that 
land within Shinnecock Hills will be returned to and 
repatriated by the Shinnecock people. 

The Trust is honored to work in partnership with 
the Shinnecock people.

Our work with the Society continues, with the hope 
of announcing future conservation in the coming 
months and years based on the model of the Summit. 
To support future acquisitions and restorations, the 
Trust has established the Shinnecock Land Acquisition 
and Stewardship Fund (Fund). Capital raised through 
this Fund will support efforts to acquire, restore and 
steward more sacred Shinnecock land in conjunction 
with the Society.       

                                  continued on page 4

Land Acknowledgement

As you walk along the shores, hike the woodlands, kayak the bays and ponds, and swim 
in the ocean, take in the unique beauty of Paumanake (Long Island) – remember that this 
place IS HOME to many communities of Indigenous people for over 10,000 years. As we 

conserve Long Island, let us reflect on their history and story, which continues to this day.

Ancestral Lands

The Peconic Land Trust acknowledges that the region – Paumanake (Long Island) / 
Sewanhacky (Long Island) – where we work and live is the ancestral territory of many 

communities of Indigenous people. We honor their stewardship of the land for over 10,000 years. 
We accept our responsibility to protect their cultural and traditional connections to the land. 
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In order to 
succeed in this 
role, the Trust 
is serving as a 
bridge between 
the Shinnecock 
people, 
the Town, 
and private 
landowners.  
This bridge 
starts with 

communication 
that will hopefully 
be the basis 

of a growing trust between all of the parties. In the 
meantime, the Society is in the process of incorporating 
its own Indigenous-led 501(c)(3) land trust.  Founded 
by members of the Society, the new land trust, 
the Niamuck Land Foundation (Foundation), will 
acquire, restore, and manage burial grounds and 
other sites sacred to the Shinnecock people and their 

For more information, or to make a donation in support of the 
Shinnecock Land Acquisition and Stewardship Fund, visit 
PeconicLandTrust.org/SLASF or contact John v.H. Halsey 
at JHalsey@PeconicLandTrust.org or Amanda Abraham 
at AAbraham@PeconicLandTrust.org.  For a list of Fund 
supporters, visit page 19.  

  Ancestral Lands

In the Southampton Town Code, amended in 1990, two areas important to the Shinnecock people are 
designated critical environmental areas: the Sugar Loaf Hill Shinnecock Indian Burial Grounds and 
Archaelogical Resource Area and the Shinnecock Indian Contact Period Village Fort. These designations 
place additional restrictions on land to protect cultural, historic, archaeological or educationally 
important resources and restrict clearing, regrading, filling, excavating and building until an archaeologic 
examination of the site has been conducted and submitted to the Planning Board for review.

neighboring Indigenous communities. The Trust 
will work collaboratively with the Society and the 
Foundation on future conservation opportunities. To 
learn more, visit NiamuckLandTrust.org. 
“The Indigenous-led Niamuck Land Foundation is 
necessary to facilitate land acquisitions, raise funds, 
steward lands and hold properties that are sacred 
to the Indigenous communities on Long Island,” 
said Weeks. 
In addition to working with the Society and the 
Foundation, the Trust will support Indigenous rights 
and protection of land and water through the lens of 
the Indigenous people to the greatest extent possible. 
We want to understand their stories and lessons about 
the places we have, and are, conserving. 

Landscape images of Sugar Loaf Hill
on Cover and pages 3 and 4 by 

Jeremy Dennis

The Summit of Sugar Loaf Hill (continued)
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Founded in 2016 to protect and 
preserve known and unknown 
burial sites on Long Island, the 

Shinnecock Graves Protection Warrior 
Society (Society) has worked tirelessly 
to bring the issue to the forefront.  
The Society – co-chaired by Rebecca 
Genia and Shane Weeks – is a cultural 
entity recognized by the Shinnecock 
Nation to lead this work on behalf of 
the community.  
“The Society was founded in order to 
raise awareness and stand up for the 
injustices continued on our people. 
Due to the absence of respect for our 
people historically, our sacred sites and 
burial grounds have been desecrated 
time and time again with no regard for 
the Indigenous people as a living community,” said Weeks. 
“The Society stands up for those sacred sites and the rights 
of our people. The Native American Graves Protection and 
Repatriation Act (NAGPRA) and the Southampton Town 
Graves Protection Act (STGPA) are extremely important 
in this work because without them, there are no penalties 
for private or public land owners who dig up remains. They 
also establish protocol for their return to our people and 
ultimately back to the earth.”
The Trust staff, led by President John v.H. Halsey, has 
worked with the Society and the Shinnecock Nation 
to assist in the conservation of sites, including the 
Hawthorne Road* site in 2018 and most recently the 
Sugar Loaf Hill Summit – both in the Shinnecock Hills 
section of Southampton Town. 
An important part of the Society’s work is to coordinate 
and facilitate the repatriation of human remains and 
funerary objects returned to Shinnecock from museums 
and institutions that acquired those remains throughout 
the years. 
This work has been made possible in part due to the 
Nation’s Federal recognition, achieved in 2010 through 
the diligence of members of the Nation after over 30 
years of petition. Through Federal Recognition, the 
Nation gained status under the NAGPRA – federal 
legislation that passed in 1990. Under the Act, museums, 
universities, and other institutions are required to 
turn over remains and funerary objects to federally 
recognized tribes that make a formal request.  

In recent years, human remains returned to the Nation 
have been reburied in areas across the East End that are 
near where they were found. The Trust has supported the 
Society in this initiative by providing land for this purpose. 
“The relationship between the Society and the Trust 
has been very instrumental in returning our indigenous 
ancestors that have been dug up from their graves back to 
the earth. Because access to many sites and sacred places 
has been cut off to our people, the Trust has been able to 
provide areas of their lands that will never be developed 
for us to reinter our ancestors as close as possible to 
where they came,” said Weeks. 
Also important to the work of the Society is the passage 
in 2020 of Southampton Town’s Graves Protection Act 
(STGPA). The Act created a town archaeologist post and 
requires that a person who discovers an unmarked grave to 
immediately cease construction and notify Southampton 
Town police. The Act also provides a process for the 
possible conservation of the land through the Town’s 
Community Preservation Fund. The hope is that this will 
become a model for other municipalities in the state. 

The Shinnecock Nation and Shinnecock Graves Protection 
Warrior Society were instrumental in getting 

action on the part of the Southampton Town Board 
to make this Act a reality. 

Partner Profile |  Shinnecock Graves Protection Warrior Society

  
•	 On This Site, curated by Jeremy Dennis, for information on 

Indigenous communities on Long Island:  
jeremynative.com/onthissite/

•	 Native Land, a mobile app and online resource about 
Indigenous communities across the globe: native-land.ca/  
or download from the app store on your mobile device.

*Hawthorne Road: In August 2018, human remains were found 
during excavation for a new residence on Hawthorne Road in 
Shinnecock Hills. The human remains were determined to be part of an 
ancient burial site. The Town of Southampton protected the land from 
future development by acquiring it through the Town’s Community 
Preservation Fund in 2019 – a result achieved because of the Society’s 
advocacy.  The Trust facilitated the sale by negotiating a management 
agreement with the seller.  

To start your journey to learn more about Indigenous communities 
here on Long Island and across the world, visit: 

  Resources: 

Members of the Shinnecock Graves Protection Warrior Society
photo courtesy of Dana Shaw

The Summit of Sugar Loaf Hill (continued)
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To learn more, visit PeconicLandTrust.org/SaggPond. Have 
questions, or would like to make a gift in support of the pond’s 
restoration?  Contact Amanda Abraham, Director of Development 
at AAbraham@PeconicLandTrust.org.  

Water Matters  

Study Update  |   Sagg Pond Watershed

and Ron will pinpoint the locations of nitrogen-rich 
groundwater seepage into the pond and identify 
potential remediation methods, including the use of 
permeable reactive barriers (PRBs) in specific locations 
to naturally break down nitrogen and other nutrients 
before they reach the pond. 
In addition to the use of PRBs, another important tool 
for limiting nitrogen from entering the pond is to 
upgrade antiquated septic systems. The Trust will 
be working with Stony Brook University’s Center for 
Clean Water Technology to assist residents within 
the watershed with the replacement of inefficent 
septic systems.

CCE groundwater team collecting surface water samples

Georgica Pond’s New Look  
Driving along Montauk Highway
in Wainscott you may have noticed 
changes occurring at the Trust’s 
Georgica Pond Preserve. Since 
acquiring the property in August 
2020, we’ve removed existing 
structures, added native grasses 
and plants, and installed a new 
walking path and parking area. 
Stay tuned: new kiosk signs will be 
coming soon with information on 
the conservation, restoration, and 
animal and plant species.  

As many know, Sagg Pond (like many of our 
ponds and bays) has suffered from the effects 
of excessive nutrient loading from various 

sources. Beginning in 2019, the Peconic Land Trust 
has been working with partners – Cornell Cooperative 
Extension (CCE) of Suffolk County’s Agricultural 
Stewardship Program and Marine Program and the New 
York State Center for Clean Water Technology at Stony 
Brook University – to study the issue and to look at 
solutions to improve the overall conditions.
Over the summer, you may have spotted boats from 
CCE Marine out on the pond. If so, then you are 
not alone. CCE’s Marine program staff led by Molly 
Graffam, PhD, and Ron Paulsen, PG, were conducting 
site characterization studies along the Trust’s Smith 
Corner Preserve and other properties to quantify 
nitrogen in groundwater that discharges into the pond 
along the shoreline. 
Partial funding for this project (50 percent) has been 
provided by donations from residents within the 
Sagg Pond watershed – thank you! And, we are 
happy to report that the Southampton Town Board 
recently approved an award of $107,433 through 
its Community Preservation Fund’s Water Quality 
Improvement Program. The Trust will use this award 
to fund the additional 50 percent of the current 
research. Thanks to the community and the Town, 
we have fully funded CCE’s current research. 
Once CCE makes recommendations in early 
2022, based on its research, the Trust will launch 
a remediation effort to revitalize the pond. Molly 

The restoration and new walking path at 
the Georgica Pond Preserve was made 
possible by a generous donation from 

Katharine Rayner – with our
sincere thanks! VISIT TODAY! 
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Water Matters  

Restoring Forge River

Rain gardens can be a viable solution to minimize 
the impact of stormwater run-off into sensitive 
wetlands and other environmentally fragile areas. 

Creating a rain garden on your property can feel like 
a daunting task, but it doesn’t have to be a large area 
to be impactful. To learn more, nearly 50 people joined 
us for two garden tours in September, led by Lillian 
Ball. Lillian is an ecological artist/activist working on 
water issues and has a multidisciplinary background 
in anthropology, ethnographic film, and sculpture. Her 
expertise both in understanding the “big picture” as well 
as landscape design, paired with expansive knowledge 
of plants offered attendees hope that they too could 
create something meaningful, environmentally 
impactful, and beautiful in their home landscape. 

The location of the tour in 
Orient is the only residential 
project in the Waterwash 
series conceptualized and 
designed by Lillian. Created in 
collaboration with the property 
owners, their architect, and 
nature, the project at the 15-
acre site involved the removal 
of invasive plants and adding 
perennials and grasses native 
to the Northeastern U.S. 
Several rain gardens installed 
throughout the site hold storm 
water as it soaks the plantings, 
reducing runoff and erosion, 
and provide the perfect 
environment for these plants to thrive.
Plants observed during the tour included many varieties 
of grasses, such as Little Blue Stem, Atlantic Grass, 
Switchgrass, and Purple Love Grass. Woven throughout 
the meadow were Eastern Red Cedar, Bayberry, 
Goldenrod, Milkweed and Arrowwood Viburnum. 
Closer to the home we observed numerous varieties 
of Asters as well as Ninebark, along with Ironweed, 
Baptisia australis (false indigo), Joe Pye weed, and 
Liatris (blazing star).

Waterwash Narrow River  |   A Rain Garden Walk

Ecological Artist / Activist Lillian Ball leads one of the tour groups

For additional information about this project and to learn more about 
Waterwash projects, please visit Lillian’s website:  
lillianball.squarespace.com.

This year a floodplain restoration of the 
Forge River Preserve was completed. This 
4.6-acre peninsula, located in Mastic Beach, 

was acquired by the Trust in 2014 and contains 
sensitive wetlands, wildlife habitat, and is part of 
the migration routes for birds.  The property and 
structures had been badly damaged by Hurricane 
Sandy in 2012. Restoration began in 2018, when the 
house and other structures on the property were 
removed. Additional steps included removal of 
invasive species from upland and shoreline areas. 
Beach grass and other native plants, including 
bayberry and bluestem, have been installed.  
The main goal is to help protect adjacent areas from 
storm surges. The preserve is also a refuge for a 
variety of bird species, including osprey: a nesting 
pole was installed on the preserve earlier this year. 

New osprey nesting pole with predator guard

To learn more about this project, contact Matt Swain, 
Director of Stewardship and Geographic Information Systems 
at MSwain@PeconicLandTrust.org. 
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As many of you know the Trust has been 
working with the Koehler family since July 
to find a conservation alternative to the 

development of their 15-acre parcel along Deep 
Hole Creek in Mattituck. 
In September, we were so happy to share with 
you that the Trust was in contract to purchase the 
property. We are very grateful to the Koehler family 
for choosing to work with the Trust, Southold Town, 
and you, the community, to achieve a conservation 
outcome. Over the last few months, the community 
has continued to support this effort and we are closer 
now than ever to our goal. And it all began with you, 
the community. By impressing upon the Trust and 
Town how important this land was to local residents, 
the community mobilized a conservation effort now 
close to completion.
When we started this project, we had hoped to partner 
not only with the Town, but with a conservatioin buyer. 
And when one didn’t immediately show up, rather 
than lose this preservation opportunity, the Trust 
stepped forward to permanently protect the property, 
but not to own it indefinitely. In fact, a key component 

Interested in learning more?  Contact Alison Delaney, 
Development Officer at ADelaney@PeconicLandTrust.org or Holly 
Sanford, Project Manager at HSanford@PeconicLandTrust.org. 

New farmers often face the issue of a limited amount 
of capital and what to prioritize – land, seed, 
personnel, or equipment? For our incubator farmers 

at the Trust’s Agricultural Center at Charnews Farm, some 
of those choices became simpler with the establishment 
of The Lyle Wells Farm Equipment Co-Op in 2019. 
Named in memory of Lyle Wells, a Riverhead farmer who 
passed away in 2018, this optional program provides our 
incubator farmers on the North Fork with access to shared 
equipment for a $250 annual fee. 

Farms for the Future  

Moving Forward  |  Deep Hole Creek Conservation  

to financing this acquisition is the sale of the property 
to a conservation buyer, especially one who will keep 
the farmland in production. If you or anyone you know 
is interested in owning this property once protected, 
please let us know.
If all goes well, the Trust anticipates closing by 
year end. At that time, the Town will purchase the 
development rights on the parcel, protecting the land 
in perpetuity. We will restore our funds by selling 
the protected parcel, so that we can protect another 
conservation gem on the North Fork.
Over 100 community members have contributed to 
this conservation effort, which will cover a portion 
of the development rights, closing costs and carrying 
costs of the Trust until a conservation buyer can be 
found for the property. Additional funds are still 
needed to cover the acquisition costs.  

Please consider joining our efforts! 
Visit page 18 for a list of project donors.

The variety of professional farming tools include a BCS 
two-wheel tractor, backpack sprayer, and two seeders. 
This equipment is designed to work well on the one-acre 
plots that our new farmers start on, but is also big enough 
to be effective on up to 3 acres. The equipment co-op 
gives farmers who join access to equipment that is right 
for the initial size of their business, while they can save for 
larger equipment as they grow in scale. Rachel Stephens of 
Sweet Woodland Farm has been a keen participant of the 
equipment co-op. Her favorite piece of equipment is the 
BCS two-wheel tractor. This machine can perform many 
of the same functions as a traditional tractor thanks to its 
various attachments. Rachel has used the BCS to create 
rows in the fields, till the land, and more. This year, Rachel  
 

Equipment Co-Op Thrives and Expands
Thanks to the generosity of two 
anonymous donors, the Trust’s 

farm equipment co-op is expanding! 
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was able to cut a half-acre of rye in two hours with the 
sickle bar mower attachment. Last year it took 1 ½ months 
and two co-workers to do the same job! By having the rye 
harvested in a timely manner she was able to save money on 
straw for the fields. 
With funding received from two anonymous donors, the 
Trust will purchase new equipment on the North Fork and 
start a co-op program on the South Fork for our incubator 
farmers at the Deborah Ann Light Preserve in Amagansett. 
The South Fork will be receiving starter equipment including 
their own BCS two-wheel tractor while the North Fork will 
receive, amongst other equipment, a rotary spreader and 
drop spreader.

Crop rows at Sweet Woodland Farm Have questions or interested in helping us grow the co-op? Contact 
Jessie McSwane-Marcus at JMarcus@PeconicLandTrust.org.

Priscilla’s Farm  |  From Wedding Bells to Bell Peppers

Have you been to the Trust’s Agricultural Center 
at Charnews Farm in Southold? If you visited 
over the summer, you were greeted with rows of 

colorful flowers behind the big white barn. Those flowers 
and surrounding crops belong to Priscilla’s Farm. 
Priscilla and Leslie Howard joined the Trust’s Farms 
for the Future Initiative in 2018. The program provides 
assistance and access to affordable farmland. “Our farm 
wouldn’t exist without this program. We wouldn’t have 
land to farm and the sense of security that we have here. 
The Trust wants us to succeed,” said Leslie.
And Priscilla and Leslie have succeeded. Starting with 
a one-acre lease and monetary gifts from their wedding 

Interested in learning more about the Farms for the Future 
Initiative? Contact Dan Heston, Director of Agricultural Programs 
at DHeston@PeconicLandTrust.org.

registry, they now farm 3.5 acres and grow everything 
from marigolds to radishes to tomatoes. They run a 
weekly CSA (Community Supported Agriculture) 
membership and sell produce at two Long Island 
farmer’s markets. 
Emphasizing certified organic practices is a point of 
pride for the couple. The farm is USDA certified organic 
through the Northeast Organic Farming Association.  
Priscilla notes that their crops grow well in the local 
soil without any need for fertilizers. Their carrots fared 
especially well this year. At night the farm fields come 
alive with beneficial insects. To mitigate crop damage, 
they plant in different areas of the farm field. This way 
if one section of potatoes declines the others are not 
affected.  This ensures they always have inventory to sell 
at market.
Within their farm fields, you’ll notice a collection of 
small greenhouses. They were hand built and designed 
to be portable. They provide warmth and shelter to 
delicate developing seedlings that are transplanted 
directly into the fields once they are deemed ready.  By 
also changing the location of the small greenhouses, any 
pests who found a cozy home are left behind for the 
new year. 
You can find Priscilla, Leslie, and all their organic and 
delicious produce in season at the Sayville Farmers 
Market on Saturdays and the Port Jefferson Farmers 
Market on Sundays. 
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Getting to Know  

Donor Spotlight | David and Carolyn Holstein

We first heard about the Peconic Land Trust 
about a dozen years ago. We had recently 
become part-time residents of the East End 

(now full-time!) and were always interested in local 
events. We attended one of the Trust’s small gatherings 
at Wölffer Estate Vineyards one beautiful summer 
evening. Kathy Kennedy, Senior Manager of Outreach, 
greeted us, filled us in on the workings of the Trust 
and we then had a unique tour and wine tasting with 
Roman Roth, Wölffer’s own winemaker. Not only 
was the evening filled with wine and stories about the 
winery, but about why the land and its use was so 
important to the region.

After our first event with the Trust, we began attending 
other offerings and learning more about the history 
of securing farmland on the East End, as well as the 
current challenges to that work. John Halsey’s outline 
of how the Trust came into being, and the individual 
stories from local growers and others involved in 
the land were inspiring. Most importantly, we were 
extremely impressed by the Trust’s creativity and 
vision. They were approaching the challenges of their 
expanding mission with new ideas, new partners 
and delivering tangible results. The enthusiasm, 
intelligence, welcoming and breadth of efforts led us to 
enthusiastically supporting the Trust.
My employer, The Capital Group, has a real desire 
for its associates to give something back to their 
communities. In pushing me to broaden my interests 
and activities, I am more connected to colleagues and, 
perhaps, a more engaged employee. The Trust was 
an organization that we believed in and wanted to 
be committed to. The Corporate Match provided an 
incentive to increase our contributions and magnify 
their impact. It helped us make the jump from being an 

interested donor to being a “partner” and having a real 
connection with the Trust’s work.
The added financial capacity to donate through the 
Corporate Match is a blessing. It also brings with it 
some additional responsibilities. You want to make 
sure the charities being supported align with your 
goals and they are ones that you can feel a connection 
to for the long-term as we do with the Trust. In 
addition to donating through the Corporate Match 
program, we have also become members of Bridge 
Gardens. We so appreciate the peace and serenity of 
the garden itself. The space provides a respite from 
the more crowded atmosphere outside its walls. We 
especially enjoy the work of Rick Bogusch, Garden 
Director. From his tours of the property, offering expert 
advice on gardening on the East End to a summer 
music evening, where he generously prepares items 
from their garden, his gentle manner pervades the space.
At the height of the pandemic, nature was probably the 
only thing that kept us going. We made it an adventure 
to go for a hike/walk nearly every day. It felt like the 
only safe way to be out and about. We figured out the 
Southampton trail system/map and kept a log of the 
trails we discovered. And there is always the beach. 
We are so lucky to be in an area that has so much 
accessibility to nature that has been preserved for us 
to enjoy. Conservation is all about preserving what we 
have today. Plus, looking ahead and trying to expand 
our reach so the quality of life for future generations 
will be even better.

Thank you, David and Carolyn, for 
sharing your story with us. And thank you to 
all our donors who make our work possible.

Interested in learning more about the Corporate Match 
program? Contact Olivia Waterhouse, Development Assistant at 
OWaterhouse@PeconicLandTrust.org.
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I’ve been working at the Peconic Land Trust for 23 
years. You could say that I’m passionate about our 
mission.  And here’s why: 

I grew up about an hour west of the East End in North 
Babylon. At the end of my block there was a lake and 
woods. That was our playground. We would tramp 
through the woods pretending we were Nancy Drew 
looking for clues to some made-up mystery. Or build 
tree forts and lean-tos with my older cousins and 
friends. Play hide and seek. 
Then one day it disappeared. Bulldozers came through 
clearing a wide swath through the woods and cutting 
the lake in half to build Route 231. The ecosystem was 
destroyed. Fish, ducks, and swans floated with oil slicks 
on my half of the lake. Box turtles, salamanders, and 
bird nests were crushed beneath the wheels of dump 
trucks and heavy machinery. 
I remember feeling helpless. Like there was nothing I 
could do to prevent this. At the time, there wasn’t. 
But you’re not helpless. By giving to the Trust, you’re 
part of a community of like-minded people who want 
to conserve our woodlands, wetlands, and farmland. 
Coupled with the expertise and dedication of Peconic 
Land Trust staff – we can accomplish great things! 

Meet the Staff  |  Janet Schutt
My whole family has 
gotten involved with 
the Trust over the years.  
Peconinic has always 
been a family affair.  My 
husband volunteered 
as the clam-shucker 
extraordinaire for many 

years. And my son was a food runner, garbage hauler, 
and golf cart driver as he grew from 5 years old when 
I started to his mid-20s today. Being able to raise my 
son with an appreciation for the land, nature, and local 
farmers has been wonderful.   
I’m so proud to be part of this amazing community that 
has already protected over 13,000 acres of rich farmland, 
majestic woodlands, and stunning wetlands. I hope 
that you too, take pride in the role you have played in 
protecting our beautiful East End. We couldn’t do it 
without you. 

I’d love to know . . .  
What makes you passionate about conservation?  

Please share your story with me anytime! 
Would you like to share your own conservation story? 
E-mail Janet Schutt, Senior Manager of Donor Services,
at JSchutt@PeconicLandTrust.org.  

Giving is easy!  Giving is easy!  
Simply return the enclosed Simply return the enclosed gift envelope or visit us online. gift envelope or visit us online. 

PeconicLandTrust.org/GivePeconicLandTrust.org/Give
Call us at 631.283.3195 or email us at: Call us at 631.283.3195 or email us at: 

Info@PeconicLandTrust.orgInfo@PeconicLandTrust.org

Your monthly gift to the Annual Fund helps protect our working farms, natural lands, 
and heritage.  Without your support, our work would not be possible.

Thank you.

 Extend your impact and become a

Peconic Partner
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A Source of Joy and Learning for Many  

Bridge Gardens  

Ground IV 
exhibition. Curated 
by Cheryl Sokolow 
of C. Fine Art, 
the show features 
twenty sculptures 
throughout the 
garden, each 
enhancing your 
experience of the 
landscape. You 
can view the show 
through
September 2022.

And, in November, 
new kiosks came 
to Bridge Gardens! 
The general information signs, along with signs for 
the Community Gardens and the Demonstration 
Vegetable beds, are part of a new series of signage in 
English and Spanish. Make sure to take a look the next 
time you visit. 

The gardens look their best with the help of steady 
volunteers who assist Rick and Shawn with a myriad of 
tasks from harvesting fresh produce for the Sag Harbor 

Food Pantry, deadheading flowers, weeding garden beds, 
and assisting with programming. 

Thank you to all!

Did you have a chance to visit Bridge Gardens 
this year? If you did, you were in good 
company. Many realized the garden has 

become a sought-after source of relaxation, nature-
based playtime, art and learning. Whether drawn 
to the wide-open spaces where children can explore 
freely, the shaded picnic tables that offered a place 
to relax and listen to the birds over lunch, or the 
exuberant garden beds that offered inspiration for 
gardeners of all skills, Bridge Gardens was a source of 
joy and learning for many. 
Late spring saw the arrival of TravelStorys. This audio 
tour of the garden, narrated by Garden Director Rick 
Bogusch and Senior Manager of Outreach Kathy 
Kennedy, offers you the chance to learn about the 
plants and history of Bridge Gardens. Listen to the 
tour while at the garden, or you can visit our website 
from anywhere and take the virtual tour.   

PeconicLandTrust.org/TravelStorys 

The easing 
pandemic 
allowed us to 
gradually
transition 
to in-person 
programming. 
We hope 
you took 
advantage 
and joined us. 
Some of our 
workshops 
featured the 
rose, herb, 
and vegetable gardens. Our garden-to-table cooking 
demonstrations, in partnership with community 
gardener Justin Ruaysamran, were very popular with 

attendees who learned and 
then tasted samples made 
from produce and herbs 
from Bridge Gardens. 

People with an interest in 
the arts enjoyed a series of 
watercolor workshops with 
artist Barbara Thomas, 
as well as exploring the 
exhibition of large-scale 
landscape sculptures as 
part of the Uncommon 

Have questions about gardening, plants, lawns and landscapes? 
Email us at LawnExpert@PeconicLandTrust.org.  

Justin and Rick presenting the 
Herb Your Enthusiasm Workshop, July 23, 2021

Garden Assistant Shawn Gant and Rick debuting the new kiosk.  
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When considering the future of our climate, 
there are numerous actions you can take to 
help reduce or reverse climate change. These 

include using alternative energy sources like solar 
power, creating a living shoreline to help absorb storm 
surge, and reducing waste through composting and 
recycling. But did you know that growing more native 
plants in your landscape also offers significant benefits?
Native plants are adapted to the climate and soil  
conditions where they naturally grow and require 
much less water, fertilizer, and pest controls. They 
sequester or absorb carbon in their root systems which 
also absorb water, reducing flooding and erosion. Just 
as importantly, they support biodiversity by providing 
nectar, pollen and seeds for wildlife as well as an 
environment for these animals to live and breed.
Showcasing sustainable, low impact gardening practices 
is a primary focus of the educational workshops at 
Bridge Gardens, and that includes growing native 
plants. Garden Director Rick Bogusch has incorporated 
many new native plants into the beds at Bridge Gardens 
since the Trust received the donation of this 5-acre 
public space in 2008. These plants offer four-season 
beauty for your landscape and there are many from 

which to choose. 

In his monthly 
Bridge Gardens 
e-newsletter, Rick 
has shared some 
of his favorites. 
They include 
Spring-blooming 
bloodroot, 
which thrives in 
shade or partial 
shade, sun-
loving Coreopsis 
‘Gold Standard’, 

and Rudbeckia 
‘Autumn Sun’ – both offering beautiful yellow blossoms 
and seed heads for birds in autumn. Trees and shrubs 
are also important components to the landscape and 
Rick suggests Clethra alnifolia or summersweet, a shrub 
with rich green foliage and spikes of white fragrant 
flowers that draw pollinators.

For more information visit our blog, 
and plan to join us for upcoming workshops 

at Bridge Gardens in 2022.

Coreopsis

Thank you for staying connected 
with us this year!  As we look 

ahead to 2022, we hope to see you 
more often, and once again 

connect to nature and each other.  

Climate Change and the Native Plant Connection  

Connections   
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Conservation in Action   

By permanently protecting this farmland, our 
community will forever benefit from:
•	 Availability of fresh, locally grown produce, 

including strawberries, asparagus, and honey.
•	 Scenic viewshed and source water protection.
•	 Continuation of the area’s bucolic farming heritage.

We need your help to protect this 
bountiful land for agriculture.

Please consider joining us!
Visit page 19 for a list of project donors.

Interested in learning more and supporting this project? Please 
contact Julie Wesnofske, Project Manager at 
JWesnofske@PeconicLandTrust.org, or Amanda Abraham, 
Director of Development at AAbraham@PeconicLandTrust.org. 

For 100 years, the Condzella family has farmed on 
North Country Road in Wading River. With their 
assistance, the Peconic Land Trust is working to 

permanently protect 38.6 acres of farmland, including 
15 acres currently owned by the family and an 
additional 23.6 acres that they are currently leasing. 
To do this, the Trust has applied for three grants 
from the New York State Department of Agriculture 
and Markets. One of the grants has been approved, 
and two are pending. But the grants will only cover 
a percentage of the total project cost. The Trust 
is working with the community to raise $700,000 
required by Ag and Markets as a match to the grants 
by March 31, 2022.   
 
Protecting this farmland will provide a path for the 
Condzellas to potentially acquire the leased acreage 
and reunite it with the farmland they currently own.  
 

Project Update  |  Wading River Initiative 
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Our 32nd season of community farming in 
Amagansett will soon conclude, the long arms 
of autumn wrap around rows of sweetening 

broccoli, cauliflower, cabbages, carrots, parsnips & more.
Meanwhile, late season flowers (cosmos, celosia, zinnias 
and marigolds, among others) linger, indefatigable, to 
adorn sills and tabletops across Amagansett. Elsewhere 
on the farm, roughly three quarters of our beloved silt 
loam is bedded down with “cover crops,” seeded to 
conserve precious topsoil for the next six months or so 
until the cycle of farming begins again.
The cyclical nature of vegetable farming, of a life lived 
close to the land, can be a great comfort given the 
vicissitudes of daily life, particularly in these persistently 
uncertain times. This season marked our second living 
and farming in the midst of a pandemic, and true to form 
the Quail Hill Farm community created space to gather, 
harvest, and celebrate the little victories of 2021.
If last season was the opening of a door, this year we 
walked through, together. Early season CSA sign-ups 
were strong (and yes, sold out for the second year 
running), and a new sliding-scale CSA fee structure 
meant that we were able to provide free and reduced-
price shares for more than 50 families in our community. 
At our first annual Memorial Day Plant Sale, scores 
of members filled their arms with flower, herb and 
vegetable starts – optimism in its purest form. And 
throughout the CSA season, a crew of greeters staffed 
the Greeter Station, welcoming members to the rows 
on Birch Hill. 

As I write this, the forest floor around the Farm Shop is 
littered with tiny caloric treasures – hickory and beech 
nuts abound in what ecologists are calling a “mast 
year.” An abundance of tree nuts will, in turn, catalyze 
population booms all the way up the food chain. Mast 
years are also a strategy for resilience: when all of the 
trees in a forest coordinate to over-produce its seed, they 
all enjoy shorter odds at propagating future generations 
of their kind. 
The Quail Hill Farm community is concluding its own 
mast year of sorts, in which we welcomed more CSA 
members and fed more families through food access 
programs than ever before, including the farm to food 
pantry partnership with the Bridgehampton Child Care 
and Recreation Center. Hopefully, in time, the efforts we 
championed during these pandemic years will create a 
groundswell of transformation that will foster a food 
system on the East End rooted in equity, resilience 
and justice. 

A Bountiful Season
Note from Layton

To learn more about Quail Hill Farm, contact Layton Guenther, 
Farm Director, at LGuenther@PeconicLandTrust.org.  

Cohen Suchman Family
  Foundation
Peter Corbett
Jonathan and Ellen Coven
Judith and Joel Darr
Chrissy Dinicola Melton
Suzanne Donovan and 
  Brian Armstrong
Maureen Fairlie and Joan Falcetta
Gaia Filicori
Nicholas Freudenberg and 
  Wendy Chavkin
Fredric Gilde and Tracy Peterson
Rachel Green
Genevieve Guenther and 
  Neal Cardwell
James Hardwick

James and Brenda Howard
Corey and Michelle Jassem
Elizabeth Joyce
Jane and David Kastan
Nicole La Branche
Kenneth and Jeanne Levy-Church
Jackie LiCalzi and Jill Schlesinger
Joseph Macari and Kim Staller
Kate McCaffrey-Frye and Wes Frye
Maggie Moroff
Jon Ostrau
Katherine Rabinowitz and 
  Rameshwar Das
Kathleen Regan and 
  Michael Northrop
Kay-Lin Richardson
Rino Salsedo and Yvette DeBow

Celina Spiegel and Peter Kupfer
Lena Tabori
Judith Taylor
Danielle Tessitore
Margaret Thorne
Peter and Laura Treadway
Jan Uhrbach
Jane Weissman
David Wells and Laura Fenton
Richard and Debbie Wilpon
Jonathan Wolfe and Terrence Gray

In its second year, the Farm to Food Pantry program provided 28,000 pounds 
of fresh vegetables to the food pantry at the Bridgehampton Child Care 

and Recreation Center. Thanks to all who have made this possible!Quail Hill Farm    

P E C O N I C  L A N D  T R U S T

Community Supported Agriculture

Quail Hill Farm   

Jennifer Abbate
All for the East End (AFTEE)
Ranjana Armstrong
Philip and 
  Chantal Bacon
Melissa Roper Barnett
Jessica Bellofatto and 
  Adam Kelinson
Summerhill Landscapes, Inc.
Barbara Braun - The Neuwirth 
  Foundation
Marcia Bystryn
Chad Callahan and 
  Monica Cardanini
Lori and Alexandre Chemla
Leslie and David Clarke
Peter and Nina Cobb
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PECONIC LEGACY 
CIRCLE 

Peconic Legacy Circle members 
have let us know their intention to 
remember the Trust in their estate 
planning. Legacy gifts are among 
the most meaningful ways to 
ensure that Long Island’s beautiful 
beaches, clean water, working 
farms, majestic woodland and 
pristine wetlands will be protected 
for generations to come.

Carol Mulvihill Ahlers and  
  Ronald Ahlers
Maddy Beckwith
Glorian Berk
James Cain
Thomas K. Chu, Esq.
John and RaineyDay Erwin
John and Candice Frawley
Nancy Gilbert and Richard Wines
Susan Gullia
Jean Held
Victoria Herbert
Anne Hopkins
Jane Iselin
Kathleen King
Joe Mc Kay
Russell McCall
Pamela Olsen
Sandra Powers
Judith Saner
Rosa, Tony, and Geneva Smith
Carol Steinberg
Rosemary Terribile
Drs. Stephen and Leona Torkelson

CONSERVATION 
COUNCIL

Conservation Council members 
support our work and further the 
Trust’s mission in both an advisory 
and honorary capacity. Council 
members are annual donors who 
gave $5,000 to $24,999.

Suzanne and Robert Abramski
Carol Mulvihill Ahlers and 
  Ronald Ahlers
Jessica Alfonsi-The Scully 
  Peretsman Foundation
Eric Altman
Andrew Sabin Family Foundation
Lea Attalla
Avalon Nature Preserve
Bob Baldwin and Margaret Sieck
Michael and Jasmine Barr
Gregory Bauso
Ruth and Leonard Benowich
Fran Bermanzohn and 
  Alan Roseman
BNB Bank and Bridge Abstract
Rick Bogusch
Joshua Brand and Brooks McEwen
Rob and Carolyn Brennan
Bridge Abstract, LLC
Clarissa and Edgar Bronfman, Jr.
Kathleen and Travis Brown
Gary and Dawn Burkhead
Eunice and Robert Burnett
John Buttrick
David Bynum

Marcia Bystryn
Bill Carmean and Nancy Ross
Lori and Alexandre Chemla
Michael Coles and Edie Landeck
Joanne and Anthony Colletta
Anne Nickel Curtin
Ellen Darion and Roger Chudzik
Harriet and Alan Dresher
Mae and Andrew Duffy
Michael Dukmejian and Polly Botti
Charles P. Durkin, Jr.
Susan Edwards and Ian Ziskin
RaineyDay and John Erwin
Julia Fahey and Ben Rice
Ann ffolliott
Hans Flick and Celeste Kime
Jill and John Foley
Forward Current Foundation
John and Candice Frawley
Brian Fuhrmann
Joan Ganz Cooney
Susan and Gary Garrabrant
Nancy Gilbert and Richard Wines
Suzanne and John Golden
Abraham and Mildred Goldstein 
  Charitable Trust
Alexander M.D.C. Guest
Wade Guyton
Susan Koehn Habermann and 
  Matthew Habermann
Anne and John Hall
Amy and Doug Halsey
Steve and Maureen Hannan
Lisa Hess
The Hilaria and Alec Baldwin 
  Foundation
Jon Hlafter and Claudia Hamilton
Jonathan Hoefler and 
  Carleen Borsella
Jessica Hoffman Brennan
Holly Peterson Foundation
The Houser Foundation
Sarah K. Howard
Bettysue Hughes
Alice and David Hunt
The J. Baker Foundation
Merrin Jenkins
Lisa and Sim Johnston
Cassie Kanz and Martin Faint
Kate Cassidy Foundation
David and Chantal Landman
Alexander Laughlin
Nan and Donald Leitch
Alfred Levitt and Megan Bowles
Kenneth and Jeanne Levy-Church
Jackie LiCalzi and Jill Schlesinger
Neil and Amelia MacDonald
James MacGregor and 
  Claire Montgomery
Tim and Cyndi Maran
Erica and Sam Martini
Richard Mavity and 
  Carole Greene-Mavity
Joe Mc Kay

Supporters at all levels for joining us in looking towards a future that values 
the working farms, natural lands, and the heritage we all share. 

Over the past year, we are grateful to our . . . 

The McCall Family
Scott McDavid and Maegan Hinton
Constance McDonald
Meryl Meltzer, Romenesa 
  Foundation
Joyce Menschel
Robert Mercer
Jessica Mezzacappa and 
  John Zieman
Mary and Garrett Moran
Alison Morgridge
Olivia Motch
Daniel and Brooke Neidich
Harry Neyens
L. Normandia
Marilyn and David Rivkin
Drs. Lori and Scott Rosen
Janet C. Ross
Robert M. Rubin and 
  Stephane Samuel
Jeffery and Mala Sander
Judith Saner
Linda S. Sanford
Ernest Scalamandre
Linda and Richard Schaps
Regina and John Scully
Karen and Samuel Seymour
Burt and Stanley Shaffer 
  Foundation
Elizabeth and Robert Sheehan
Daryl Simon
Frederick and Nancy Smith
Stein Family, East Marion
Lauren Stone
Peter Talty and Linda Stabler-Talty
Margaretta Taylor
John-Lansing J. Teal
Lizzie and Jonathan Tisch
Laura and Robert Toussie
Diana and Rafael Vinoly
Andrea and Paul Vizcarrondo
Eric M. Wechsler and 
  Philip A. Kovacevich
Pamela Weekes
William Weihman and 
  Peggy Stephan
Amerika and Bradd Williamson
Woodward Family Charitable 
  Foundation
Ken and Megan Wright
Roy J. Zuckerberg Family 
  Foundation on behalf of Lloyd 
  Zuckerberg and Charlotte Triefus

TRUSTEES COUNCIL
Trustees Council members 
support our work and further the 
Trust’s mission in both an advisory 
and honorary capacity. Council 
members are donors who gave 
at the $25,000 level or more, 
and/or those who have made an 
extraordinary lifetime gift to  
the Trust. 

All for the East End (AFTEE)
Gabrielle and Louis Bacon
Barbara Braun - The Neuwirth
  Foundation
Cohen Suchman Family Foundation
Helen and Paul Corwith
Peg and Peter D’Angelo
Margaret de Cuevas and Eric Schott
Peggy and Millard Drexler
Emily and Nathaniel Ewing
Andrea H. Fahnestock and 
  George A. Hambrecht
Lisa A. Grattan
John and Sally Henry
The Horace W. Goldsmith 
  Foundation

The Joyce and Irving Goldman 
  Family Foundation
Isabelle Kanz
Kathleen King
Land Trust Alliance
Aurelie Lang
Jo Carole and Ronald Lauder
Michael Light
The Long Island Community 
  Foundation
The Makowski Trust
Nancy and Howard Marks
Edward and Sandra Meyer
The Moore Charitable Foundation
Amanda and Donald Mullen
Katharine Rayner
James F. Reeve
Clifford Ross
Maxwell Ryan
Barbara Slifka
Elizabeth Sweezy and Ken Miller
Roger Waters
James and Ina Weeks
Philippa Weismann and Lucy Veltri
Anna Wintour

Lists created on November 4, 2021
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PRESIDENT’S COUNCIL
President’s Council members 
support our work and further the 
Trust’s mission in both an advisory 
and honorary capacity. Council 
members are annual donors who 
gave $1,000 to $4,999.

Fred Abatemarco
Diana and Kenneth Adams
Sherrill and Gerald Adams
Jerome Adler and Beth Lebowitz
Michael and Sheryl Ahearn
Jessica and Colin Ambrose
Peggy Amster
Dr. Paula J. Angelone and 
  Jerry Rosengarten
Ranjana Armstrong
Emily Aspinall
Anne and Bruce Babcock
John Bacon
Sid and Stephanie Bail
Leslie Barker
Melissa Roper Barnett
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Baron
Mary Beth and James Barrett
Jim and Ann Barry of 
  Artisan Mortgage
Kyra Tirana Barry
Betsy Battle
Barbara and Steven Baum
Theresa Beaumont
Garrard Beeney and Evan Mason
Peter Benedek
Kathy and Gene Bernstein
Bistrian Land Corporation
Suzanne Bloomer
David Bohnett
William Boltz and William Erhardt
Claire Boody
Edward Booth
Robert Boyle
Patricia Ann Brennan
The Bridgehampton Association, 
  Inc.
Bill and BJ Brodmerkel
Irene and Stephen Brotman
Marcus Bryan
Sarah Burnes and Sebastian Heath
Lisa and Richard Byers
Nancy Bynum
James Cain
Janel Anderberg Callon
Deborah Carmichael
Joe and Maria Carney
Cheryl Carter and 
  Edward R. Donovan
Camilla Hildreth Cesarini
Molly Channing
Thomas K. Chu, Esq.
Leslie and Cliff Cohen
Lillian and Joel Cohen
Peter A. Cohen
Comax Flavors
Amy and William Conway
Romy and David Coquillette
Peter Corbett
Emily and Erich Cramer
Thomas Crane
M. Elaine Crocker and 
  Ralph Crocker
Alice and Harold Culver
Michael Daly
Kristen Dawson
M. & F. De Giorgis
Robert de Rothschild
Robert and Kristen DeLaMater
Alison Delaney and Aaron Bokros
Carole G. Donlin

Laura Donnelly
Karin C. Driscoll
Elizabeth Stark Dugan
Thomas Dyja and Suzanne Gluck
William Edwards and Amei Wallach
Mary Eisenstein
Cornelia Erpf-Forsman and 
  Paul Forsman
Michael Escue, Max Lucy 
  Group LLC
Ellen and Michael P. Esposito, Jr.
Wendy and Michael Esposito
William C. Dowling Jr. Foundation
ExxonMobil Corporation
John Feinblatt
Gena Feist
Laura and Michael Ferrante
Frank and Louiza Ferrara
Rosemary and Carlos Ferrer
Emilie Filmer-Wilson
Constance and F. Wood Fischer
Eric Fischl and April Gornik
Gabriella Fitzgerald and Jake Creem
Jan Flaherty
Robert Fleischer and Susan Raanan
Anna Lou Fletcher
Donna Fletcher
Stephanie and Lawrence Flinn, Jr.
Laura Flug
Margaret H. Fowler
Foundation Femme Debut
The Fries Family
Martie and Rick Fritz
Anthony and Beth Galban
Susan Gardner and Martha Cassidy
Frederic and Anne Garonzik
Emily and Huntley Garriott
Clayton Gates and Jennifer Jacobs
Courtney Geelan
Mary Ellen Geelan
Joan and Tom Geismar
Sean and Cayley Gelbwaks
Michael Geraci
Sima Ghadamian
Emma Gilbey-Keller
Kenneth Gilman and Carol Feinberg
Barbara Gladstone
Nancy and Tom Gleason
Mary Cox Golden
Barbara and Henry Gooss
Joanne and Thomas Gouge
James Grathwohl
Gloria Greco and Elizabeth Crea
Rachel Green
Steven Greenfield
Louise Guarneri and 
  Stephen Gelfman
Susan Gullia
Kris Tate Haber
Madelaine Haberman and 
  Michael Sprung
Melinda Hackett
Beecher Halsey and 
  Georgeann McGuinness
Jane Halsey
John Halsey and Janis Ebli-Halsey
Suzanne Halsey
William Hamilton
Tricia Hammes and 
  Jerome Mounier
Noel and Deborah Hare
Susan Harrison and Sara Hart
Michael Herz and Jean Roiphe
Ian Highet and Carroll Reid Highet
Constance Hoguet Neel
Carolyn and David Holstein
Diana Horowitz and Alain Machu
Carol and Tom Isles
Donna Issenberg

Henry and Debbie Izumizaki
J. McLaughlin
John Josephson and Carolina Zapf
Harry Kamen
Katy Kamen
Roberta Kaplan and Rachel Lavine
Kimberly and John Keiserman
Peggy and Al Kelly
Michaela Keszler
Christine Killorin and 
  John Nussbaumer
Anthony Kiser/The William and 
  Mary Greve Foundation
Larry Klurfeld and Joele Frank
Lisa Clare Kombrink and 
  Jesse Camacho
Ed Krug and John Haubrich
Karin and David Kuhns
Mara and Dean Landis
Anne G. Lange
Wendy and Steven Langman
Liza and John Larkin
Kathy and Michael Lavyne
Beth and Ira Leventhal
Judith Little
Susan and Joseph Loiacono
Lou Lin Development Corp.
Patricia Lowry and John Touhey
Gary Lukachinski
Joseph Macari and Kim Staller
Michael Madigan and Karen Blumer
Mark and Nina Magowan
Tripp March
Thomas and Elizabeth Markowski
Ryan Marshall and Mary Herms
Leslie and Thomas Matthews
The May Foundation
Carolyn McCall
Marge McDonnell
Patricia McIntyre
Mary McKay
McLaughlin Family
Richard McNally
Mendez/Henshaw Family
Leigh and Charles Merinoff
Alistair G. C. Merrick and 
  Tracey Dedrick
William and Patricia Milford
Nicole Miller and Kim Taipale
Maryann and Bob Miller
Maryellyn and Thad Miller
Louise and David Milligan
Evan and Beth Minogue
Linda Mirels
Dede Gotthelf Moan and 
  Terry Moan
Ornella and Robert Morrow
D. Garry Munson and 
  Lynn McMahon
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel F. Murphy
Robert Musser and 
  Barbara L. Francis
Paul Nardone, Jr. and 
  Robin Sieranski
Nawrocki Smith LLP
Deborah Nevins
Elin and Michael Nierenberg
Noank Aquaculture Cooperative
Connie and John Norbeck
Elizabeth O’Brien and 
  Stephen Schiller
Joseph Obermayer and 
  Nicolas Rutherford
Terence O’Malley
John and Joan Owens
Irving Paler
Joanne and Hal Parton
Boushelle and James Pearson
Peconic Propane Inc.

The Peconic Stewardship Fund 
  at The Long Island Community 
  Foundation
Sandra Pershing and Marc Keller
Barbara Phillips
Jennifer and James Pike
Nancy Posel
Mary Post/Quogue Community 
  Fund
Powercrush Inc.
Paul Powers and Tina Davis
Nancy and Sheldon Prentice
Bill Price
Rodney Propp
Joseph Pufahl
Patty Puma
Anne and Jeff Pundyk
Quogue Community Fund
The Ravenswood Foundation
Yvetta Rechler-Newman
Suzanne and Philip Reynolds
Tim and Cameron Rice
Robert Rifkind
Karen and Gregg Rivara
Amy and John Rocchetta
Leah and Greg Rodgers
Sheila Rodgers and 
  Good Shepherd Farm
Christopher Rogers
Paul Rogers
Phyllis and Jim Rogers
David Rohde
Malgorzata and Andrzej Rojek
Lauren and Michael Rosato
Lisa Roselli
Daryl and Steven Roth
Michelle Roussan
Ellen G. Krieger Rubin
Jane and Reed Rubin
William Ryall and Barry Bergdoll
Ann Sandford
Lynn and John Savarese
Sophia Schachter
Elizabeth Schaffner/Schaffner 
  Family Foundation
Val Schaffner
Idoline Scheerer
Maria Schlanger and 
  Steven Birenbaum
Anthony Schlesinger and 
  Anne Forward
Fred Schmeltzer
Barbara Schnitzler and 
  William Finkelstein
Cynthia and Donald Scholl
Ira and Jody Schwartz
Pennie and Paul Schwartz
Second Star Foundation
Marianne and Dom Seddio
Frederic and Robin Seegal
Tracy and Eric Semler
Robert Serling
Alan Shapiro
Andrew Shapiro
Melissa Kasper Shapiro and 
  Stephen Shapiro
Dozie Sheahan
Kevin and Mariann Simms
Christine and Rob Smart
Anne and Ron Smith
Rona Smith
Cheryl Sokolow of C Fine Art
Stacy Sonnenberg
Michael Sonnenfeldt and 
  Katja Goldman
Annaliese Soros
South Country Farms LLC
Lisa Stamm Booher
Andrew and Patricia Steffan
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Supporters of 
Deep Hole Creek   

Jerome Adler and Beth Lebowitz
Linda and Paul Auriemma
Peter Benedek
Judi Bird
Richard Bird
Lawrence J. Bowles
Kathryn and Donald Boyle
Joshua Brand and Brooks McEwen
Neboysha and Prunella Brashich
Nancy Butkus
Christine Butler and 
  Gregory Tobias
Jessica Carballal
Bill Carmean and Nancy Ross
Clifford and Karen Cid
Barbara Close and 
  J. Courtney Hoblock
Michael and Robin Colapietro
Joanne and Anthony Colletta
Steve Curry and Carol Groneman
Joseph D’Angelo
Alison Delaney and Aaron Bokros
Jerry Diffley
Carole G. Donlin
Elizabeth Stark Dugan
William Edwards and 
  Amei Wallach
Robert Eisenstat and 
  Doris Brautigan
Mary Eisenstein
Hans Flick and Celeste Kime

Forward Current Foundation
Bob and Suzie Fox
Drs. Dorothy and Richard Fragaszy
Alex Friedman and 
  Erica Tannenbaum
Clayton Gates and Jennifer Jacobs
Lisa A. Grattan
James Haag
Peter Hendmarsh
John and Sally Henry
Doug and Leslie Hirsch
Jon Hlafter and Claudia Hamilton
Mary Kane
Stephanie Konarski
Aurelie Lang
Alfred Levitt and Megan Bowles
David and Meredith Little
Susan and Joseph Loiacono
Neil and Amelia MacDonald
Lucy and Alastair Maitland
Anne Marino and Bernie Telsey
Adriana Martinez and 
  Matthew Werstein
Pat Mathews
Carolyn McCall
McCall Family
Scott McDavid and 
  Maegan Hinton
Marge McDonnell
William and Patricia Milford
Richard and Sally Miller
Evan and Beth Minogue
New Suffolk Civic Association
Margaret Newman and 
  Peter Marren
L. Normandia
Kathryn Casey Quigley and 
  Ryan Quigley
Kris and Dominic Randolph
James F. Reeve
Tom and Denise Riecker
Marilyn and David Rivkin
John Roberts and Lenore Buckley
John Rooney
Drs. Lori and Scott Rosen
Michelle Roussan
Rino Salsedo and Yvette DeBow
Dean Sambach
Barbara Schnitzler and 
  William Finkelstein
Nicolas Shearman
Elizabeth and Robert Sheehan
Anne and Ron Smith
Frederick and Nancy Smith
Mr. and Mrs. William Stanton
Joshua Steinberg and Ayumi Hata
Rev. and Mrs. George and 
  Lynn Summers
Mike and Liz Sweeney
Ivonne Torres
Bernard and Jane Turchiano
Elisa Urbanelli and Alec Hemer
Joseph Vangi
Joan Vitale Strong
Beverly Vlcek
Tom and Isabel Wacker
Randy Wade and Martin Heitner
Amerika and Bradd Williamson
Patricia and Frederick Yosca

Herbert J. and Marsha K. Stern
Cora Stoll
Rand, Emilie, and Ben Stoll
Elizabeth Strong-de Cuevas
Richard and Susan Sullivan
Rev. and Mrs. George and 
  Lynn Summers
Tom Suozzi
Mike and Liz Sweeney
Taranto Family Foundation
Karen and David Tayeh
John Taylor III
Lois Teich
Lenard and Fern Tessler
Barbara Traphagen
Peter and Laura Treadway
Peter and Irene Treiber
Etta Tuttle
George and 
  Mary Gwen Halsey Tyda
Robert Uher
Mark Underberg and 
  Diane Englander
Alice and Jack Van de Wetering
Glyn Vincent and Stacy Goodman
Beverly Vlcek
James Vos and Stephanie Joyce
Tom and Isabel Wacker
Candace and Jonathan Wainwright
Cynthia Wainwright
Andrew Walsh
Jerrell Watts
Henry Weisburg and Lisa Donneson
Howard Weiss
Howard and Sylvia Welsh
Marissa Wesely and 
  Fred Hamerman
Gwen Whiting and James Dale
Sarah Chapelle Wiener and 
  Sandy Wiener
William and Phyllis Mack Family 
  Foundation
Peter S. Wilson and 
  Scott K. Sanders
Marie and Kenneth Wong
Caroline and Richard Yates
Patricia and Frederick Yosca
Lois and Andrew Zaro
Susan Kennedy Zeller
Donald and Barbara Zucker

Bridge Gardens 
Members and Donors

 Partner
Rick Bogusch
Barbara Braun -  
  The Neuwirth Foundation
Susan Edwards and Ian Ziskin

Patron
Cheryl Carter and 
  Edward R. Donovan
Nancy Gilbert and Richard Wines

Benefactor
Carol Mulvihill Ahlers and
  Ronald Ahlers
Peggy Amster  
Cheryl Sokolow of C Fine Art, Inc.  
Laura Donnelly  
Andrea H. Fahnestock and
  George A. Hambrecht  
Susan Kennedy Zeller 

Friend
Toby and Kenneth Alfred
Anne and Bruce Babcock
The Bridgehampton 
  Association, Inc.
Harriet Edwards
Rachel Green
Amy and Doug Halsey
Mary Libby
Jeffrey Glick and Greg Wiseman

Sustainer
Bettina Benson
Herlin and Kay Kilpatric Callan
Robert Chaloner and 
  Oscar Mandes
Harriet and Alan Dresher
Anna Lou Fletcher
Herbert and Karen Friedman
Stuart Goode and Nancy Cooley
Joanne and Thomas Gouge
Nancy and Adam Greene
The Horticultural Alliance of the 
  Hamptons
Vladimir Kasa-Djukic and 
  Carol Ross
Christine Killorin and 
  John Nussbaumer
Hilka Klinkenberg and 
  Bernard Braverman
Anthony Manheim and 
  Elaine Reis Manheim
Amy Paradise
Ann Sandford
Barbara Slifka

Supporter
Dr. Paula J. Angelone and 
  Jerry Rosengarten
Cindy Bernat and Doug Crowell
Ann Marie and Patrick Bradley
Gabe and Jerilyn Caprio
Marie DiMonte
Lisa and Christopher Engel
Laura Flug
Shelly and Vincent Fremont
Valerie Hanley

Bridget Healy
Stephen and Regina Humanitzki
Jane Iselin
Carol and Tom Isles
Bradley and Shira Kalish
Marie Kennedy
Francine Lynch
Andy Marcus
Monica Merrill
Anetta Morgenthau
Olivia Motch
Mary Mulvihill
Harry Neyens
Michael Patrick and Carol Sedwick
Elaine Peterson and Richard Kahn
Mary Petrie
Florence and Paul Libin
Pat Sanders
Charles C. Savage
Jacqueline and Vincent Scerbinski
Wendy Sclight
Edith Seligson
Martin Shnay
Loren Skeist and Marlene Marko
Lorena and Kurt Strunk
Lynn and Bruce Surry
John P. Taylor
Catherine and Bradford Tepper
Maria and Thomas Ulrich
Paula and Steve Warhaftig
Jacqueline Watson
Bruce and Linda Weed
Lewis and Sharon Wunderlich
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Land Steward
Amanda and Donald Mullen

Benefactor
Avalon Nature Preserve
Jackie LiCalzi and Jill Schlesinger 

Patron
Rob and Carolyn Brennan
Bridge Abstract LLC 
Alan and Harriet Dresher
John and Candice Frawley
Doug and Amy Halsey
Peter J. and Linda Stabler-Talty
Andrea and Paul Vizcarrondo

Friend
Carol Mulvihill Ahlers and 
  Ronald Ahlers
Andrew Sabin Family Foundation
Robert Baldwin and Margaret Sieck
Jim and Ann Barry/Artisan 
  Mortgage
Ruth and Leonard Benowich
Marcia Bystryn
Michael Daly
Ann ffolliott
Constance and F. Wood Fischer
Friedman LLP 

Nancy Gilbert and Richard Wines
Dinni Gordon
Gloria Greco and Elizabeth Crea
Greenlogic LLC
Louise Guarneri and 
  Stephen Gelfman
Madelaine Haberman and 
  Michael Sprung
Mr. and Mrs. Noel Hare, Jr.
Bettysue Hughes
James MacGregor and 
  Claire Montgomery
Joe Mc Kay
Maryellyn and Thad Miller
Terry Moan and DeDe Gotthelf
Garry Munson and Lynn McMahon
Nawrocki Smith LLP
Peconic Propane
Pike Farms
Ann Sandford
Judy Saner
Linda S. Sanford
Lynn and John Savarese
Rona Smith
Jim Vos and Stephanie Joyce
Lloyd Zuckerberg and 
  Charlotte Triefus

Special Thanks to our Sponsors 

We are continually grateful for your ongoing 
support of conservation and the work of 
the Peconic Land Trust.  We have missed 
connecting with you in person and look 

forward to next year when we hope to be able 
to celebrate, together.  

Thank you to our committee for your 
vision and dedication, 

Carol Mulvihill Ahlers (Chair), Michael Daly, Hatsy 
Dresher, Nancy Goell, Patty Orben, Judy Saner 

Interested in watching the full video from our virtual event?  

T h r o ug h  F a r m s  &  F i e ld s
A  C E L E B R A T I O N  O F  O U R  L O C A L  B O U N T Y

Supporters of 
Wading River Farmland Initiative

Amanda Abraham
Andrew Aiello and 
  Deborah Lombardi-Aiello
Lee and Peter Akras
Sid and Stephanie Bail
Dean Balides
Phil Barbato, Biophilia Farm
Lori Blend
Bill and BJ Brodmerkel
Kathleen and Travis Brown
Laura Bulger
Caran Caraftis Markson
Harrison Csorny
Prinzipia and Joseph Duggan
Dr. Barbara Fontana
Chris and Teresa Ghosio
Diane and Bill Greenberg
Debra Hall and Richard Gibney
Mark Haubner
Lesley Humphreys
Patricia Kaczmarczyk
Ariana Kahn
Geraldine and Donald Kazenoff
Barbara Kenny
Christine Killorin and 
  John Nussbaumer
Kristen and Daniel Krittman
Nan and Donald Leitch
The Makowski Trust
Joanne Massimo
Jo-Ann Mastronardi
Diane Mirabito
Alexander Mittendorf
Peconic Propane Inc.
Sarah and Damian Perez
Colleen Plantier
John Rooney
Lisa Roselli

Scott and Wendy Rottner
Father Frank Schneider
Constance Schoenberg
Annika and Stephen Shapiro
Jean Simendinger
Elaine Squires
Toqui S. Terchun
Kathryn Terwilliger and 
  Richard Ostrowski
James and Ina Weeks
Lucia Zoercher

PeconicLandTrust.org/TFF2021 

Sarah K. Howard 
Brittany Kleinschnitz 
Elissa Kyle 
Owen Laub 
Maryann Leone 
Viveca K. Licata 
Alexa Llibre 
Jennie London 
Caroline Mandaro 
Paul Margolis 
Robin Margolis 
Terence McCormack Maitland 
Stella Miller 
Sarah Moeller 
Rudy Natanzon 
Caitlin O’Connor 
Brian Omahoney 
Sean Patrick 
Darrell Patterson 
Rachel Prendergast 
Lisa Roselli 
Lauren Russo 
Rino Salsedo and Yvette DeBow 
Emily Samstag 
Anna-Isabella Schnee 
Kristina Shiroka 
Rachel Simone 
Nicole Skaluba 
Barbara Slifka 
William Stieglitz 
Sarah Cameron Sunde 
William Thomson 
Jennifer Ulloa 
James Vos and Stephanie Joyce 
Roger Waters 
Kaleigh Wilson 
Lucas Woelk 
Annie Yang 
Julia Zeh

Supporters of the Shinnecock 
Land Acquisition 

and Stewardship Fund 

Katherine Acevedo 
Sara Akant 
Nicole Akten 
Amy Angelone 
Meena Ardebili 
Jed Bernstein 
Elizabeth Blevins 
Kolette Bodenmiller 
Dominic Bossey 
Aidan Boyle 
Karla Bradley 
Michael Brady 
Ilona Brose 
Kathleen Busch 
Sarah Casciano 
Sydney Clark 
Hannah Conti 
Jordan Cooper 
Ella de Buck 
Connor Rose Delisle 
Hannah Donofrio 
Hannah Erhart 
Anthony and Ann Ernst 
Ethan Fields 
Emily Fornof 
Alexa Frankelis 
Lena Frey 
Jeana Fucello 
Emma Gallagher 
Paul Gallay and Tracey Jordan 
Tovah Gidseg 
Max Grabinski 
Christina Graham 
Gina Grant 
Andrea Haenggi 
Diane Hardgrave 
Desma Holcomb 
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Board of Directors (2021-2022)
Edward Krug, Co-Chair
Marcia Bystryn, Co-Chair 
John v.H. Halsey, President 
Nancy Gilbert, Treasurer
John E. Larkin, Assistant Treasurer
Nora J. Catlin, Secretary
Carol Mulvihill Ahlers
Harriet H. Dresher
Ann G. ffolliott
Thomas A. Isles
Jacqueline LiCalzi
James T. MacGregor
Jennifer B. Pike
Thomas B. Williams, Board Chair Emeritus 

Staff 
John v.H. Halsey, President 
Amanda Abraham, Director of Development
Janine Beck, Manager of Accounting 
Richard Bogusch, Garden Director, Bridge Gardens 
Timothy J. Caufield, Senior Advisor
Melanie Cirillo, Vice President 
Alison Delaney, Development Officer
Rashawn Gant, Bridge Gardens Assistant 
Pam Greene, Senior Vice President 
Layton Guenther, Director, Quail Hill Farm
Josh Halsey, Conservation Policy Coordinator
Robin L. Harris, Senior Office Manager 
Dan Heston, Director of Agricultural Programs
Kathleen Kennedy, Senior Manager of Outreach
Julia King, Marketing and Communications Assistant
Stephanie Konarski, Manager of Donor Information and Grant Relations 
Jessie McSwane-Marcus, Stewardship Manager
Bridget Micieli-Martinez, Events and Design Manager 
Lori Mikula, Director of Finance 
Brendan Minogue, Stewardship Manager
Rosalie Poitras, Planning Administrative Assistant 
Kim Quarty, Director of Conservation Planning
Yvette DeBow Salsedo, Vice President 
Holly Sanford, Project Manager
Janet Schutt, Senior Manager of Donor Services 
Matt Swain, Director of Stewardship and Geographic Information Systems 
Olivia Waterhouse, Development Assistant 
Julie Wesnofske, Project Manager
Jacqueline Wilson, Stewardship Program Coordinator 

Counsel
Leonard Benowich, Esq.
William T. Hutton, Esq.
Susan Tuths, Esq.
Ellen Fred, Esq. 
Misti Schmidt, Esq.
Heather Wright, Esq.
Eric Bressler, Esq.
Eileen Chauvet, Esq. 

Newsletter 
Yvette DeBow Salsedo, Editor
Bridget Micieli-Martinez, Design 
Kathleen Kennedy, Associate Editor
Contributors: Amanda Abraham, Layton Guenther, 
  Julia King, Janet Schutt
Searles Graphics, Printing 

Font Ideal Sans and Whitney donated by Hoefler&Co.
The Peconic Land Trust is a 501(c)(3) non profit organization. Financial 
Disclosure Statement: A copy of the last financial report filed with the New York 
State Attorney General may be obtained in writing from: New York State 
Attorney General’s Charities Bureau, Attn: FOIL Officer, 28 Liberty Street, New 
York, NY 10005 or Peconic Land Trust.

Mission Statement
The Peconic Land Trust conserves Long Island’s working farms, natural lands, and heritage for our communities now 
and in the future.

Help Us Spread the Word
While many believe that the funds raised by the 2% 
real estate transfer tax go to Peconic Land Trust for its 
conservation programs, this is incorrect! 

The Peconic Land Trust raises the vast majority of its 
funds through private donations. 

The 2% real estate transfer tax paid by buyers goes 
directly to the Town in which the property purchased 
is located.

Thank you for your help!


